
 

Nowra High School ‐ It’s News To Me  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

School leaders - a changing of the guard 

What a pleasure it was to welcome our new school leaders to their 
roles last week. Our Student Representative Council is an elected 
body of students who take leadership roles within the school and also 
represent our school at official functions. We expect nothing but the 
highest standards of dress, manner, organisation and compassion 
from our leaders, and I have high hopes that this fine bunch of young 
ladies and gentlemen will fit the bill well. 

Year 12 formal celebration 

It was a great delight to attend the Year 12 Formal dinner at the 
Bomaderry Bowling Club last Wednesday evening. I would like to 
thank all of the families and staff for their responsible COVID – safe 
behaviour in attending this unique event. I can honestly say I have 
never before attended an event quite like this one. It was wonderful to 
celebrate the achievements of our remarkable “survivors” of HSC 
2020. I have no doubt they have developed into one of the most 
resilient cohorts of graduates from Nowra High. I wish them all the best 
for a bright future. 

Presentation Assembly Event 

On Tuesday 8 December we will be holding our annual Presentation 
Ceremony. Usually this has been an evening event with families 
invited. Unfortunately due to COVID 19, like many other things this 
year, this event has changed to include students and staff only and will 
be held in the multi purpose hall during the school day. 

Vaping 

I have received some information from the Cancer Council about 
smoking e-cigarettes. This is also known as “vaping”. This is what it 
said: 

You may think your teenager vaping is no big deal. I mean, how much 
harm can they really do? Here’s some scary facts about vaping and 
teenagers. 

The facts:  Vapes (e-cigarettes) aren’t just air, they contain toxic 
chemicals that can damage the lungs. 

 Kids who vape are more likely to smoke. 

 It is illegal for any vape to be sold to teenagers under 18 years   
of age. 

 Vapes that contain nicotine are illegal in Australia. 
Vaping is easy to hide because it doesn’t smell like cigarette smoke. 
 
Why do kids vape?  Vapes come in many different flavours. 

 Many vapes do contain nicotine and are addictive. 

 They are small and discreet – easy to hide from adults. 

 Teens try vaping to fit in with their friends. 
 
Find out more: https://www.cancercouncil.com.au/wp-content/
uploads/2020/09/Cancer-Council-NSW-Factsheet-e-cigarettes-
Sep2020.pdf 

Please discuss this important matter with your child. If you have 
concerns about this relating to our school, please contact our Head 
Teacher, Wellbeing, Mr Tim Orange. 

Kind regards 

 

Mr Glen Kingsley 

Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE Calendar ‐ 2020 

Coming Events for  Term 4 ‐ Weeks 8 & 9 

   Week  8 - BETA 
Monday  30 November:  

 Aquatic Bushwalking MC class - Currarong - Ms Dart 

 Year 12 Business Studies exam - Ms Papas 

 PDHPE HSC assessment - over 2 lines - Mr Blakeney, Ms Nielsen 
Tuesday  1 December: 

 Year 9 Marine Studies to pool (in class time) 

 Commerce field trip - Ms Chapuis 

 WHS Whitecard course - Years 9-12 - all day - LCL  

 Volleyball CHS South Coast Plate - Ms Farquhar 

 Year 8 Enrichment test - Mr Gardiner, Ms Micallef 
Wednesday  2  December: 

 Royal Lifesaving swimming program - special ed. - Ms Dart 

 10C0.01 Stockland field trip - Periods 3-4 - Mr Tagliabue 

 HSC Ancient History task 1 - Periods 3-4 - B6 - Ms Clerke 

 French HSC assessment task 1 - Period 4 - in class - Ms Bunton 

 VET Retail services - Year 11 - CBD - Ms Papas 
Thursday  3  December: 

 Junior TAP swimming sessions - Nowra Aquatic Park - Ms Nielsen 

 Rural Fire Service training - Year 10 selected students -            
       RFS Albatros - Ms Fuz 

 French HSC assessment task 1 - Period 4 - in class - Ms Bunton 

 Transistion Day - Ms Short, Ms Soeters, Ms Kettlewell 

 Enrichment test - Ms Papas 

 Share a yarn - Beki Smith - selected students 7-12 - common  
       room - Ms Farquhar 
Friday  4  December: 

 Year 8 Enrichment test - Ms Papas 
Week  9 - ALPHA 

Monday  7 December: 

 Rural Fire Service training - Year 10 selected students -  
       RFS Albatros - Ms Fuz 

 Hands on Education - 8T - Blenheim Beach - Ms Clerke,              
       Mr Evans, Mr Flanagan, Ms Coyte 
Tuesday  8 December: 

 Rural Fire Service training - Year 10 selected students -  
       RFS Albatros - Ms Fuz 

 Annual Presentation ceremony  

 HSC Advanced Maths task 1 - Ms Cooke 

 HSC Standard 2 Maths task 1 - Mr McGrath 

 Year 12 Food Tech assessment task 1 - Ms Woods 
Wednesday  9 December: 

 Year 9 Marine snorkelling excursion 

 Royal Lifesaving swimming program - special ed. - Ms Dart 

 HSC Economics assessment task 1 - Mr Taliabue 

 HSC Legal studies assessment task 1 - Ms Farmer 

 Year 10 end of year activity day - Mr McGrath 
Thursday  10 December: 

 Rural Fire Service training - Year 10 selected students -  
       RFS Albatros - Ms Fuz 

 Junior TAP swimming sessions - 20 students - Nowra Aquatic 
Park - Ms Nielson 

Friday  11 December: 

 Jamberoo Reward excursion 

                   Deputy Principal: Mr Foty Loupos 
Principal: Mr Glen Kingsley                                                     Deputy Principal: Mr Rodney Loxley 
                                                                                                                                                                          Deputy Principal: Mrs Jodie Wellington 
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Principal Mr Glen Kingsley, Deputy Principals, Mr Foty Loupos, Mrs Jodie Wellington and Mr Rodney Loxley, together with the 
Student Representative Council (SRC) Coordinator Mrs Lauren Clerke were present to see the students receive their badges. 
A light morning tea was enjoyed afterwards. Congratulations to all our newly elected SRC members. 

Students in the Year 9 Child Studies class have been busy developing their sewing and design skills, making tie 
dyed baby blankets in their practical lessons this term.  

Year 7 have been hard at work this 
semester too developing their sewing 
and tie dying techniques. Here are 
some of the tote bags they have 
made. 
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The homework centre at Nowra High runs 
in the library every Wednesday  afternoon 
from  3.30 - 5.00 pm. 

Snacks and drinks are provided. 

All students in years 7-12 are             en-
couraged to take advantage of this great 
opportunity to study, with staff   present to 
assist. 

Computer access is also possible during 

Ms Scheitel’s 7G class 

have been experimenting 

with onion and plant cells 


